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REPORT OF THE STANDING COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION 

REPORT 18: CLARIFICATION OF AUDITOR GENERAL’S ADVICE ON STATUTORY SECRECY 
PROVISION AND THE AUDITOR GENERAL ACT 2006 (WA) 

1 CLARIFICATION OF AUDITOR GENERAL’S ADVICE ON STATUTORY SECRECY PROVISIONS 
AND THE AUDITOR GENERAL ACT 2006 (WA) 

1.1 On the 21 November 2013, the Public Administration Committee wrote to the Auditor 
General, Mr Colin Murphy, in the following terms: 

“At your presentation at the Australasian Study of Parliament Group Conference on 3 
October 2013, you stated, in relation to the ‘secrecy provisions’ of the Auditor General Act 
2006: 

Our legal advice also suggested that the information could not be provided 
under section 23, where the Auditor General has some discretion. However, the 
advice also indicated that the application of section 23 was not clear and 
recommended legislative amendments to clarify the relationship between 
sections 23 and 46. 

This Committee notes that you previously gave evidence to this Committee, published in the 
Special Report of the 38th Parliament on 27 June 2012, indicating that the advice you 
received from the State Solicitor’s Office did not address s23 of the Auditor General Act 
2006. Indeed, the legal opinion you provided to the Committee at that time deals exclusively 
with s46. 

Therefore, the Committee seeks clarification on this apparent discrepancy between the oral 
evidence you provided the Committee on 20 June 2012 and the copy of the legal advice you 
provided the Committee on one hand, and the statements you made at the ASPG 
Conference. Specifically, the Committee would like to know whether you received additional 
legal advice, written or oral, that contemplated the operation of s23.” 

1.2 The matter of statutory secrecy provisions and their possible, practical implications for 
parliamentary privilege were the subject of papers at the Australian New Zealand Association 
of Clerks at the Table conference, held in Canberra in January 2013, as well as papers 
presented at the Australasian Study of Parliament Group Conference in 3 October 2013, as 
noted above. 

1.3 In the interests of fully informing debate on this matter, the Public Administration Committee 
is publishing the Auditor General’s response to the Committee’s query as an appendix to this 
report. 

1.4 The Committee is satisfied with the response it received from the Auditor General. 

 
 
 

Hon Liz Behjat MLC 
Chairman 
 
27 February 2014
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APPENDIX 1 
LETTER FROM THE AUDITOR GENERAL 5/12/2013 
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